

**Residence Hall Association
General Assembly Meeting
November 30, 2016
UC 259**

I. Call to Order (7:00 PM)

II. Roll Call (7:01 PM)

- If you could travel anywhere in the world, where would you go?

Executive Board: 7/7

NRHH: 2/2

Arey/Fricker: 3/4

Cambridge/Fox Meadows: 3/4

Wells: 7/8

Clem/Benson: 3/4

Goodhue: 0/1

Knilians/Wellers: 0/4

Lee/Bigelow: 3/4

Starin: 1/3

Tutt/Fischer: 2/4

III. Approval of the Minutes (7:03 PM)

- November 16, 2016

Motion: Bill

Second: Keeley

Consent: Maricela

IV. LIT Reports (7:03PM)

Arey/Fricker: Sex bingo, over 80 people were in our basement, informative facts about sex, and prizes were given out

Cambridge/Fox Meadows: Talked about final two programs which will be on the 11th and 18th of December, theme of giving and stress relief for both.

Wells: Planning Christmas/Holiday event on December 13th, eco-friendly program

Clem/Benson: No updates due to no meeting

Goodhue: No representative

Knilians/Wellers: No representatives

Lee/Bigelow: Mug decorating program, along with showing of Home Alone with hot chocolate

Starin: Pie your RA went well, good amount of food and drinking, mocktails on Thursday to promote safe drinking

Tutt/Fischer: Free hot choco, and pizza, coloring program tomorrow night

V. ~~Old Business~~

VI. ~~Guest Speakers~~

VII. New Business (7:05 PM)

- Association of Resident Assistants

- *Asking to place bins in the halls for the next two weeks to collect Winter items, hat, mittens, coats, jeans, to donate to shelters in the community and country.*
- *How will people know about these bins? Will these bins be in front*

Motion: Jager (Moved to open discussion)

Second: Maricela

Consent: Paige

Discussion:

Maricela: I like the idea

Motion: Bill (Moved to approve ARA's request to place winter item collection bins in the halls)

Second: Josh

Consent: Tim

- Pagan Spiritual Student Organization

- *Requesting to put bins in the halls for a food drive for the Whitewater food shelter, from now until the end of the semester.*

Discussion:

David: Cambridge/Fox was planning on including food collection as one of our programs and are concerned that these bins may hinder our program.

Max: An idea would be to ask residents to place items in the bins, or you could place what you collect in the bins afterwards.

Bill: It is a time of giving and I think it would be good.

Maricela: I agree with Bill.

Motion: Keeley (Moved to approve request to place food collection bins in the halls)

Second: John

Consent: Bailey

VIII. Executive Reports (7:14 PM)

President: Hello everyone, hope you had a great Thanksgiving Break. Since our last meeting, I have submitted our room reservations for next semester. I have also received the check from our Culver's Fundraiser so thanks again to everyone who supported us that night, every dollar helps.

Also, I am helping out with the Gingerbread House Contest with Dining Services. RHA is going to be working on and submitting a house this year so if you would like to help with our creation, hit me up. The contest is also open to LIT's, we're not afraid of a little competition! Have a great week!

Vice President: I don't have much but, the week before Thanksgiving Break care packages were delivered to all of the halls.

Executive Assistant: Hello everyone! I hope you all had a wonderful break and do not have as many projects to work on as I do. I have been updating all our records and getting name cards for new representatives as well as organizing the office after GLACURH. I have also been developing ideas for an RHA philanthropy event, my main ideas being Polar Plunge, making a meal or snack for the Ronald McDonald Charity House or a possible Dance-A-Thon for sexual awareness. If you have any ideas or would like to be more involved with philanthropy, please contact me at rhaassist@uww.edu or visit me in the office. As usual, if you did not swipe your ID when you came in, please see me to mark you as attended, and if you need a name card or there is a spelling error please see me as well.

NCC: Hi everyone. I got back from GLACURH recently which was a ton of fun! with almost no time in between I've been selecting delegates for WURHA who will be notified later tonight because registration is due December 2nd. I have also started working on preparing for French Dip and looking at bid categories for WURHA. Legislation: Regional Board of Directors pick on advisor and NCC would approve, Advisor is optional not required, change philanthropy every 5 years instead of 2 years, guidelines for conference presentation, bids must have citation pages...(contact Max if you would like more information on legislation that was passed at GLACURH)

Q&A French Dip: A business conference, NCC and CC from RHA & NRHH work on legislation without Frills or delegations, neutral site at Lion's Camp. If you would like to help see me after the meeting. Position: Housing Chair (record keeping), Entertainment Chair (at the conference and room set ups), Assistant Chair (budget and help Max with what he needs)

Co-Programmers:

Becca: These past two weeks I have been finishing organizing Whitewater's Got Talent. Next Monday, December 5th doors open at 6:30pm and the event begins at 7pm. I have been emailing our opening act, judges, MCs, and participants. I have also been making decorations and finding a way for students to vote at the event.

Marisa: I have been working on all the final details for Whitewater's Got Talent. Juwan and Erin will be the MC's, Shauna will be performing at intermission. Please consider joining us and encouraging those that are performing their talents!

Marketing Coordinator: This week I have been working on the advertising for Whitewater's Got Talent by getting the word out on social media and putting up posters. Be sure to come and watch next week! I have also worked on the voting jar for this week's meeting.

IX. Advisor Reports (7:24 PM)

Jack: Shout out to Max for answer my questions because apparently I am intimidating. As a CD, please make sure you and your floormates are updating the housing portal on your intentions for next semester.

Christina: Thank you for coming back after break. We have 2 more meetings left for the semester so let's finish strong! Bring friends and fill up the assembly seats.

X. NRHH Report (7:26 PM)

Tim: Congratulations to Sean and Max to getting inducted, our induction is this Sunday.

XI. WSG Report (7:27 PM)

Keeley: SUFAC (Segregated University Fees Allocation Committee) will be sending approval to WSG for further approval.

XII. Jitters Report (7:28 PM)

Juwan: This Sunday will resume our general meetings. If you would like to volunteer or become a shift leader please let us know. Make sure LIT's are staying in contact with us. Email us at Jitters@uww.edu and Jitters General Member Meetings at Sundays at 8 PM.

~~XIII. External Committees~~

~~XIV. Internal Committees~~

XV. Issues/Food Comments (7:29 PM)

Laundry stolen from the Starin laundry meeting. (being handled by Starin and Anna, may come up to be discussed at our next meeting)

XVI. Final Thoughts (7:30 PM)

Keeley: WSG meet every Monday at 7 pm in UC 259, please feel free to help fill up our Gallery!

Haley: Snap Jar! Snaps To RHA for being here in the cold, to Shauna for having a positive attitude all the time, Wells LIT for A Feast between West and East, To Max and Tim for sitting in board room for 2 days at GLACURH, To Josh for always being petty.

XVII. Adjournment (7:31 PM)

Motion: Maricela

Second: Josh

Consent: John